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The off-system local bridge replacement program (BRO) has changed to a distribution of money based on 
the area of poor condition bridge deck, rather than a distribution based upon bridges being deficient. 
Additional money was made 

TABLE 1 BRO Program Amounts per MoDOT Districtavailable for the BRO program
with the passage of the
Infrastructure Investment and
Jobs Act (IIJA) in late 2021.
Under IIJA, the minimum
allocation percentage for the BRO
program was increased from 15%
to 20%, which is estimated to add
approximately $7 million to the
annual BRO allocation. 
Table 1 shows a summary of these
changes from 2021 to 2022.

IIJA also allocates new funding for the bridge replacement, rehabilitation, preservation, protection, and 
construction program (hereafter, Bridge Formula Program (BFP)).
The BFP requires that 15% of available funds be spent on off-system bridges with no local match 
requirement (funded at 100%). FHWA has recommended that funding be allocated based on the 
percentage of poor deck area, which would be 20.35% on the off-system.

TABLE 2 Bridge Formula Program Off-System 
For federal fiscal year 2022-2024, $15.7 million has
been allocated for the off-system BFP. For federal 
fiscal year 2025 and 2026, $29.7 million will be
allocated for the off-system BFP, which brings the 
total allocation for the 5 year program to 20.35% for 
local bridges.
The funds for the BFP program will be distributed in 
the same manner as the BRO program.  
Table 2 shows how the funding would be
allocated to each MoDOT District.  
It is anticipated that the amounts available for 2023 
thru 2026 will be allocated in a  similar manner, 
making the total amount available for the off-system 
BFP approximately $106.5 million. 

Distribution by county has resulted in the accumulation of large unspent balances for the BRO program and 
will continue even with the increase in BRO funds from the passage of IIJA. 
Moving forward, the BRO program will be modernized to distribute the funding on a regional (per MoDOT 
District) basis using the total deck area of poor bridges in the region. 
Federal fiscal year 2022 (current year) will be used as a transition year in which all existing negative county 
balances will be cleared before the statewide funds are distributed to a region. 
Counties will be allowed to carry existing positive balances forward into the regional program.
Regions will be required to honor all existing project commitments within the region prior to distributing any 
regional funds to new projects.  
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TABLE 4 BRO Allocations 2023 and Beyond
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TABLE 3 2022 BRO Transition Year

TABLE 5 Summary of Funds Available for Projects

Initially, applications for three years of funding will be requested from the local entities. Regional committees
will be established to make the final determination of bridges selected for the initial three year schedule. The
bridge schedule will then be updated and added to on a yearly basis.
The soft match credit program will continue to be available. 
The net result of the funding increases in IIJA means that around $214 million will be available over the next
five years for bridge projects on the off-system. 
Table 5 provides a summary of the total funds available for each of the upcoming federal fiscal years.
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Table 3 shows how the
transition year will look
on a regional basis.  
Table 4 shows the
anticipated future (FFY
2023 and beyond) BRO
funding distribution. 
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